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Women sometimes make fools of men, but most guys are the do-it-yourself type. 

Ralph explains his powder coating gun and set-up to visitors from the club.  Below right, Bub 
enjoys the lunch - in the photo can be seen Ralph’s powder coating oven and lots (and more 

lots) of Ford flathead V8 engines and parts sitting in all corners of his garage.. 

John, Dick and Carl examine the fuel filler / taillight 
on the ‘39 Ford project car. 

Ralph Moore’s Garage in North Pole, Jan 21, 2018 

          Article by John McCarthy 
          On a cold January 21st, 2018 
in North Pole, Alaska, we received 
a warm welcoming at the home of 
Ralph and Terry Moore for the 
club's January garage tour. Twenty 
Vernon L. Nash Car Club members 
met to check out Ralph's flat head 
engines, powder coating operation 
and automotive memo-
rabilia displayed around 
his cars and projects. 
       There were thirteen 
complete Ford V-8 flat 
head engines that he 
had on display for us to 
check out along with an 
extensive collection of 
one, two and three car-
buretor aluminum intake 
manifolds, aluminum 
heads and other stock 
and performance Ford 

V-8 flat head parts. 
     Ralph explained the operation of 
his powder coating oven, showed us 
the various powders that he uses to 
coat items and told us how the pro-
cess works. He pointed out some 
powder coated items that he had in-
stalled on his hot rod so we could see 
some finished parts. 

(Continued on page 9) 
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Automobile  
Repairshop Short 

Cuts 
These short cuts and repairshop kinks 
are taken from the 1918 book of the 

above title as published by the U.P.C. 

Think about how stupid the average person is, and realize half of them are stupider than that. 
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       Ralph's 1930 Model A Ford hot 
rod, his 1935 Ford 3-window coupe 
and a project 1947 Ford business 
coupe that he is working on for a 
friend were in his garage for us to 
check out. 
      Terry, Ralph's wife, provided us 
with some great snack food and drinks 
while we checked out the cars, gar-
age, and automotive memorabilia in-
cluding pictures, old license plates, 
and antique auto parts that adorn the 
garage walls. 
        Thank you, Ralph and Terry for 
your participation in helping make the 
Vernon L. Nash Car Club a success-
ful club. Opening your garage provid-
ed the perfect environment for friends 
to gather on a cold winter's day. 
                 

 

(Continued from page 8) 

EVENT PLANNING MEETING 

                                               TUES, FEB 13th 
 
          The club will have an event planning meeting at the Fountainhead Museum at 7pm.  At 
the meeting, specific event ideas will be brainstormed, and then key events, old and new, 
planned for specific dates on our summer calendar.  From there, the Board will solicit lead-
ership (individual or committee) for each event.  The final calendar will be published in 
March.          Come join us for pizza and share your event ideas for this summer! 

Photo from the 2017 meeting. 
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VLNAACF 2018 Events Planning Survey 
 

Sent to 145 email addresses on 12/23/17 
69 responses received (48% response rate) by 1/5/05, all electronic; no paper copies returned. 
 

Q1  We’d like your feedback on the Carlson Center Member’s Only Car Show: 
Did you show your car at the Carlson Center Show on June 2-4 in 2017?  29 Yes  40 No 
Do you plan to show your car at the Carlson Center Show on June 1-3 in 2018? 48 Yes  19 No 
 

27 of the 29 who participated in 2107 plan to participate in 2018.  One answered “yes” to 2017 and then left 2018 with no answer, 
but left the comment “Will the cars not qualified to participate in the last Carlson Center show ever be deemed eligible in the 
future?”.  Only one person answered “yes” to 2017 and then answered “no” to 2018 (but left no comment relative to this ques-
tion).  Two did not answer about 2018.   
 
Q2  How often do you attend the following regular club events? 

Q3  How likely would you be to participate in each of the following possible events in 2018?

Note: The way you might look at this is to consider the sum of the “sometimes” plus “very likely” as interested, and the “very likely” as 
those who would attend – thus 56 people are interested in the Holiday Party, and 44 will likely attend, etc., but the average ranking is 2nd to 
the Picnic, which will also likely have better attendance. 

Q4  What distance (round trip) do you like to drive on a weekend day trip car club event outing? 

 
 

Note: The distance round trip to the Monderosa is 104 miles; to CHS is 123 miles; Salchaket Roadhouse is 80 miles; Delta is 190. 

10 miles 200 miles 

  86 Miles 
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Q5  Do you most prefer (select only one): 
 Car Shows (static display of your car, open to the public)                                 19 (29.7%) 
  Driving events & outings                                                                                                                                                                  45 (70.3%) 
          Total 64 
Q6  The Board of Directors has been working hard to qualify the club as a 501c3 charity.  To 
qualify, we must have member participation to do volunteer educational work in the com-
munity.  How likely would you be to participate in each of the following? 

Q7  There appears to be interest in the club for sponsoring more creative, charitable events 
such as a “teddy bear” event or “canned food drive” where proceeds from entry fees or 
monies or gifts collected are given to a specified local 501c3 organization specific to each 
event.  How likely are you to participate or help with this type event? 

Q8  Tell us the ways you get notified of upcoming club events: 

 

 

 

 
 

Q9  Any special interest club like ours depends on volunteer leadership.  We have a strong 
Board of Directors, but they will be looking for others from the membership to take the 
leadership role in club summer events.  How likely are you to: 

 

 

 

 

Q10  Thank you for taking the time to provide the answers in this survey.  All answers are 
anonymous, and a summary of the answers will be presented at the January Membership 
Meeting.  Please type in any comment you would like to make below: 

If I lived in Fairbanks a lot of my answers would be different 
Thank you for doing this.  Looking forward to hearing results and plans forward 
Will the cars not qualified to participate in the last Carlson Center show ever be deemed eligible in the future? 

(Continued from page 10) 

(Continued on page 12) 
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January meeting needs a lot of input from members for board to put schedule together and include any new events without 
the presence of the membership.  This has to happen at the Jan Membership Meeting or at a special meeting prior to the 
board making up the schedule. 

Keep it fun and exciting 

Quit messing with the Wednesday run-arounds.  If you want to do something “random” do it on a different night of the week. 
I am just too involved in another 501c3 organization to do much more than follow the auto club happenings in the newsletter. 
I enjoy the club and its events.  I hope to be more active in the coming year. 
CCS question should have a “prefer not to attend” option.  We attend to support the club.  Consider dropping show and ad-

vertise our PP run-arounds in the FDNM events column and seek additional news and TV coverage.  It’s important to 
NOT schedule driving events when most of the drivers are off on the ABDT, JM, etc.  Scheduling garage tours at a time of 
year when the snowbirds are not out of town would increase attendance.  It’s difficult to get our members to drive out of 
town.  1.) Short overnight tours would be ideal, but destination options are severely limited from FBX.  Plus, members 
don’t want to drive on gravel roads.  2.) Attendance at the Joint Meets that are out of town is pathetic.  Only 3 rigs went to 
AAMA’s JM at Majestic Valley – embarrassing.  Attendance at our JM’s when in town is relatively poor too.  Yet, the 
AAMA does not seem bothered by our measly attendance; it’s one of their favorite events & their participation is always 
robust.  Yet, when we hosted the JM in Healy with the FREE wagon ride & meal (an $89 value) we were swamped by par-
ticipation.  Yet, many didn’t stay overnight to participate in the car games or banquet activities the next day.  Looking at 
the differences in the VLNAACF & AAMA groups, the AAMA membership is financially more well off and largely retired.  
Therefore, they have the time and money to participate in the out-of-town driving events – and drive & drive they do!  
Our younger members have neither the time nor the money to participate in the out-of-town events.  But those VLNAACF 
members who are financially more well off, do participate in the ABDT & JM events.  We are basically doing the best we 
can and should be satisfied.  Continue to spin these events are fun and camaraderie building and hope to attract a new 
participant or two.  Subsidizing housing at a JM might help.  Thank you for this opportunity.  Scott Grundy. 

(via email): Please add the Holiday Party Chinese Auction to my comments to the Board.  I noticed that many participants 
departed prior to the auction, the exchange took over two hours to complete and the crowd seemed to be detached.   I'm 
wondering if the exchange has run its course and should be replaced with a short program such as the last year's MIV 
project, speaker, etc.? S.G. 

The only reason we answered no to question #2 is that this past summer was a new beginning for us with a new business and 
we couldn’t find time to attend the events, but are looking forward to participating much more in 2018. 

Maybe 
I no longer enjoy the Carlson Car Show.  I don’t find it the friendly event that it once was.  I don’t have any big game chang-

ing ideas.  But at this point I don’t care if I ever show there again.  The Dec. meeting has also become something that is 
so large that it also is unfriendly.  The Carlson and Dec. meeting attack people who don’t want to know anyone in the 
club, beyond the one or two that they already know.  Don’t care about the history of the club or the future of the club.  
These are two events I can do without. 

Thank you for all that you do.  This club is so much fun.  We can only participate occasionally due to work and other commit-
ments. 

This is gonna be Way fun! 
I am new to the club and as yet my car is not road ready or registered.  Therefore, I have no really gotten up to speed with 

events and functions of the club.  Some of the questions did not allow me to express my status as an incoming member. 
I enjoy the folks and cars…..I will have more time to participate…..once I retire….. 

Thank you for what you do.  Keep up the good work. 
GREAT QUESTIONS – WISH I COULD DO MORE…… 
Need younger participants in the club 
When I chose not likely as an answer, sometimes it is because I don’t know enough about the car club / museum / event to 

help out – might be more willing to help if I knew more of what to do. 
I do not like taking my vehicle too far from town in case I have a breakdown. 

My health is a limiting factor for all the future events, especially in this upcoming 2018 year.  I would like to be there for as 
many events to make my membership valuable for me and my wife. 

The club needs to do some more social media outreach.  For instance, someone really needs to set up a Facebook page.  It’s 
free and much easier to keep current and up to date with events compared to a dedicated web page. 

Some how come up with ways that our kids would be more interested in coming to events.  Some activities for them. 
Thanks to John McCarthy, and Rick Larrick for producing this survey…and Rochelle for emailing the final reminder! 

(Continued from page 11) 

A new gov’t survey costing $3Million revealed that 3/4 of the people in the U.S. make up 75% of the population. 



EDITOR’S LEFT (on) 

BLINKER 

According to a recent survey, 51% of the people make up the majority. 
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Photo by Scott Grundy 

With our cars safe in storage, now is the time to go out to the garage and check 
tire tread depth so that there is time to order new tires before summer Car Club 
driving season! 
This Easy Tire Tread Test Only Costs A Penny  
(NewsUSA) - Tires may not be the first thing you notice when you look at a 
car, but they may be the most important safety and performance element of 
any vehicle. When you think about it, they are the only part of your car that 
connects you to the road.  
              While brakes stop your wheels, it's your tires that stop the car -- and 
that's why maintaining them is absolutely critical. Luckily, one of the most 
important tire checks won't cost  
you more than a penny!  
             Once a month, or before heading on a long road trip, check your tires for 
wear and damage using "the penny test." Just grab a penny and select a point on your tire where tread appears the  
lowest. Then, holding Lincoln's body between your thumb and your forefinger, place Lincoln's head into one of the grooves. If any part 
of Abe Lincoln's head is covered by the tread, you're driving with the legal and safe amount of tread.   However, if all of Lincoln's head 
is visible, it's a sign that it is time to get new tires.  
             "Traction and tread are inextricably linked. The grooves in your tire are critical in helping to channel water away to allow the tire to 
grip the road," says Sarah Robinson, Michelin safety expert. "Making sure you're driving on tires with proper tread can be the differ-
ence between avoiding an accident, and becoming part of it." 
           If it's time to get new tires, consider these two factors first and foremost:  
1. Safety: Most tires perform well in everyday situations, but difficult conditions will reveal their differences. Choose tires that can per-
form well in the worst types of weather or roads you encounter. For example, if you live in a region with regular heavy snowfall and 
cold winters, consider winter tires for part of the year. The difference can be huge.   
2. Value: It's important to remember that not all tires are created equal. Tires may seem like an additional expense on top of general 
car maintenance, but investing in quality tires known for long-lasting performance--such as the Michelin Defender with its 80,000 mile 
warranty--will save you money over time as your tires won't need to be replaced as quickly.  
           For more information, visit www.MichelinMan.com 

TIRES 
Some sources for reproduction tires for antique vehicles are: 

 
COLLECTOR’S AUTO SUPPLY (Distributor for many brands) 

103 Eastside Oroville Rd. 
Oroville, WA 98844 

(800) 414-4462 
http://www.collectorsautosupply.com 

 
LUCAS CLASSIC TIRES 

2850 Temple Ave. 
Long Beach, CA 90806 

(562) 595-6721 
www.lucasclassictires.com/ 

 
PERFORMANCE PLUS TIRE (Distributor for many brands) 

3910 Cherry Ave. 
Long Beach, CA 
(562) 981-2688 

https://www.performanceplustire.com/antique-tires/ 
 

COKER TIRE 
1317 Chestnut St. 

Chattanooga, TN 37402 
(866) 516-3215 

https://www.cokertire.com/ 
 

UNIVERSAL VINTAGE TIRE 
2992 Elizabethtown Road, Hershey, PA 17033 

(877) 454-3954 
https://www.universaltire.com/ 

 

or you favorite Fairbanks Tire Store can often order them special. 

            At the AACA Annual Meeting in Philadel-
phia on February 10th, they will call my 
name as Editor of the “Nash’s News” repre-

senting the Vernon L. Nash Antique Auto Club of Fairbanks 
Region, and in the pause where I might have walked up to 
receive the award the announcer will say a few prepared 
words.  It will be announced that a fifth consecutive Master 
Editor Award has is being presented to me.  I will not be there, 
and they will mail the attractive looking trophy to Fairbanks.  A 
selected copy of our newsletter will also be on a poster dis-
play at the meeting. 
            I have mixed feelings about the award.  So much of the 
high quality of our newsletter is due to the many individuals in 
the club who contribute articles, to the Board who helps with 
suggestions and content, and to the event PPRs who take 
photos and write up articles on their events - by those 
measures, it should be club award.  However, the award is 
like the AACA automobile judging -  there are set criteria that 
points are awarded or subtracted for, and if the editor works to 
follow that criteria, it definitely results in a far better newslet-
ter.  Thus the competition, like the AACA car judging, makes 
all the entrants better, and strengthens the hobby for us all. 
      On another subject: Check the tires on your car - there is 
time to order and get them on the car before our first spring 
event! 

http://www.MichelinMan.com
http://www.collectorsautosupply.com
http://www.lucasclassictires.com/
https://www.performanceplustire.com/antique
https://www.cokertire.com/
https://www.universaltire.com/


NEXT MEETINGS  
 The Membership Meeting is Thursday, February 8th - at the 
AK Buffet.  Meeting starts at 7:00 pm, with dinner before (most 
members arrive about 6:00 pm). 
 
 The Board Meeting is Tuesday, February 6th —  at Sam’s 
Sourdough .  Meeting starts at 6:30pm, with dinner before.  
Board Meetings are open to members. 
    

VLNAAC Website:  http://fairbanksaaca.org CONTACTS: 
President Mike Lecorchick 322-7525 Mike.lecor@gmail.com 
Vice-President Scott Culbertson 978-0061 srculbertson@alaska.edu 
Treasurer Wilma Vinton  388-7766 vlvinton@gmail.com 
Secretary Donna Wojciechowski 490-6740 culligan@gci.net 
Director (past President) John McCarthy 347-5056 gt500@acsalaska.net 
Director (term expires 2019) Ralph Moore 347-1675 flatheadv81947@gmail.com 
Director (term expires 2019) Carl Westphal 322-1760 westphal78@hotmail.com 

Membership Chair Rochelle Larson 590-8593 rochelle1987@hotmail.com 
Merchandise Rochelle Larson 590-8593 rochelle1987@hotmail.com 
Newsletter Rick Larrick 457-4344 larrickrick@gmail.com 
Website Michael Farrell 328-8434 mrfarrell2@alaska.edu 
Sunshine Club Tracy McLeod 456-7877 tksplits@yahoo.com 

Director (term expires 2018) Melinda Harris 378-6744 mharris907@gmail.com 
Director (term expires 2018) Jeff Creamer 378-9061 jcreamer@gci.net 
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